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Date  : January 12, 2025 

From : Roger Régimbal Executive Director 

Objet  : Activity Report 

 

Since the meeting activities have been at a standstill. I dealt with issues that stemmed from that 

meeting and emerging issues. I also monitored like-minded organizations and forwarded the 

information where it was deemed necessary. 

 

1. Correspondence 

The President wrote and sent many letters. Letters for Party leaders were drafted and 

translated. Unfortunately, the mail strike did not permit its mailing. We had agreed to send them 

as soon as the mail strike was over, but there was a shift in the government. Now with the 

proroguing of the legislature, they must be reviewed in light of the new government. 

 

2. Financial 

I had asked Samantha for a financial report for the first week of January. In December, I did not 

remind her of this request. She is on vacation until the thirteenth of January. She will produce a 

draft year-end financial report and a year-to-date report next week. I will share them as soon as 

they are received. 

I followed up with the two organizations that have as of yet to pay their dues. The cheques could 

be stuck in the backlog at Canada Post. 

 

3. Corporation Canada 

In keeping with the non-for-Profit Corporations Act, I will file the Annual Return Report in 

January. 

 

4. AGM 2024 

Although we are having a Zoom AGM, preparations will need to be started to ensure its 

success. 

Thank you, 

 
Roger Régimbal  

Executive director 
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